
Farwell Kensington Sanitary District Minutes
April 4, 2024

Members Present:  	Pryce Score, Larry Husfeldt, Randy Nessman, and Todd Eystad 
Members Absent:	Karin Anderson
Guests:		Jennifer Kangas, and Mike Moen

The monthly meeting for the Farwell Kensington Sanitary District was held on April 4, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. in the Kensington Community Center Council room.

Motion (Eystad/Husfeldt) to approve the agenda.  MCU

Motion (Husfeldt/Eystad) to approve the minutes of the March 7, 2024, meeting.  MCU

Motion (Eystad/Husfeldt) to approve the financial report and to pay claims 876 through 886 listed on the claims list.  MCU

Mike Moen- People Service Inc.:  Monthly fluoride report was submitted to the state. The hydrant list was updated on diamond maps in preparation for flushing in the spring.  Contacted Jake from MN Rural Water to schedule potential hydrant repair on the end of Central Ave South.  The monthly DMR was submitted to the state.  Weekly pond observations and valve exercise were performed and the quarterly composite samples from the ponds were sent into the State for analysis. Nelson Electric fixed the effluent piping shut offs at the HWY 55 Lift Station. Both valves were corroded and the piping around them had to be replaced. These pumps are now working as they should. 

The board reviewed updates to the districts water ordinance.  More reviewed will be needed at the next meeting.

Past due accounts were reviewed, and letters will be sent out.

Motion (Husfeldt/Nessman) to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 pm.  MCU

Next meeting will be scheduled for Thursday, May 2, 2024.  



Jennifer Kangas, 						Pryce Score
Secretary/Treasurer						Board Chairman
